
22 October 2015 

Senator Dean Smith 

Hunter Water Corporation 
ABN 46 228 51 3 446 

Chair, Parliamentary Standing Committee on Public Works 

PO Box 51 71 
HRMC NSW 2310 
36 Honeysuckle Drive 
NEWCASTLE NSW 2300 
1300 657 657 (T) 
(02) 4979 9625 (F) 
enquiries@hunterwater.com.au 
h u nterwater.com. au 

Our Ref: HW 2015-1156.006 

Cl- Committee Secretary, Parliamentary Standing Committee on Public Works 
PO Box 6021 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 

Dear Senator Smith 

Submission: AIR5431 Phase 2 and 3 Defence Air Traffic Management and Control 
System Facilities Requirements and Australian Defence Force Air Traffic Control 
Complex Infrastructure Project 

I refer to recent correspondence from Wing Commander Rais Khan advising Hunter 
Water Corporation (Hunter Water) of the proposed new and upgraded facilities on RAAF 
Base Williamtown, which will support the ongoing provision of air traffic services within 
Defence-controlled airspace and the Defence components of the Onesky Australia 
Program. 

Hunter Water has reviewed the Department of Defence's submission to the Standing 
Committee on Public Works (titled Statement of Evidence to the Parliamentary Standing 
Committee on Public Works: Air5431 Phases 2 and 3- Defence Air Traffic Management 
and Control System facilities and Australian Defence Force Air Traffic Control Complex 
Infrastructure - various locations throughout Australia, dated September 2015), and 
wishes to make the following comments. 

Hunter Water is a state owned corporation, which collects and treats drinking water from 
a number of catchment areas, each of which is gazetted as a designated 'Special Area' 
under the Hunter Water Act 1991 (NSW). Regulations made under this legislation are in 
force to protect waters in special areas from impacts such as pollution. 

RAAF Base Williamtown is located within the Tomago Sandbeds Catchment Area, which 
contains a large unconfined aquifer used by Hunter Water to supply high quality drinking 
water to the Lower Hunter region. The Tomago Sandbeds is an important drinking water 
supply source for the Lower Hunter. The sandbeds are an important drought-proofing 
measure and can be used to supply a significant portion of the Lower Hunter's drinking 
water supply during times of reduced rainfall. 

Hunter Water's groundwater modelling shows that the proposed ASC and tower 
infrastructure is within the draw zone of the drinking water bores that supply drinking 
water to the Lower Hunter region. As the Tomago Sandbeds are recharged directly from 
surface infiltration, they are highly susceptible to pollution. 
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While approvals under NSW law are not required by the Department of Defence for 
works at RAAF Base Williamtown, such approvals generally do apply to development 
within the catchment areas in order to protect the region's drinking water supply from 
potential contamination by pollutants. Given this, Hunter Water has a longstanding 
cooperative relationship with the Department of Defence in relation to onsite construction 
and operations at RAAF Base Williamtown. Hunter Water therefore requests the following 
requirements be implemented for the Project in recognition of that relationship: 

- All construction activities undertaken at RAAF Base Williamtown should be 
performed in a manner which reflects the sensitivity of the Project area as a 
drinking water catchment. It is further requested that all staff working during both 
construction and operational phases of the development are made aware of the 
significance of the area. It is suggested that this could be undertaken as part of site 
induction and refresher courses for contractors and Defence personnel. 

- Stormwater runoff from potentially contaminated areas associated with the Project 
should be directed away from the groundwater draw zone. 

- Given the height of the water table in the area, excavation works may require 
dewatering. If so, disposal of the potentially contaminated groundwater should be 
undertaken so that it does not affect any of Hunter Water's drinking water sources. 

- All spills of petrochemicals, or other hazardous materials, in unbunded areas during 
construction or operation of the Project should be cleaned up immediately and 
reported to Hunter Water as soon as practicable. · 

- Defence must ensure access to Hunter Water's infrastructure is not impeded 
throughout the construction and operation periods for the Project. 

If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact me on 02 4979 9545 or 
malcolm. withers@hunterwater.com .au 

Yours sincerely 

MALCOLM WITHERS 
Senior Developer Services Engineer 
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